

PO Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

> Halifax Regional Council May 16, 2006

TO:

Mayor Kelly and Members of Halifax Regional Council

SUBMITTED BY:

Frank A. Beazley, O.O.M., Chief of Police

DATE:

May 10, 2006

SUBJECT:

Safety - Armdale Rotary

INFORMATION REPORT

ORIGIN

Item 9.2.2 of the Regional Council Meeting held on May 2, 2006

BACKGROUND

At the Council Meeting on May 2, 2006, Councillor Mosher requested that consideration of the issue regarding the removal of the Commissionaire from the Rotary between 4:00 pm - 5:30 pm be deferred pending a report from Halifax Regional Police.

DISCUSSION

In anticipation of changes to legislation regarding traffic around the Armdale Rotary, the Commissionaire was removed to enable an analysis to be conducted to determine the impact of this decision. It would appear that traffic signs are being ignored. As a result of this, the Commissionaire has been returned to this duty effective May 8, 2006.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS

There are no budget implications.

FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT POLICIES / BUSINESS PLAN

This report complies with the Municipality's Multi-Year Financial Strategy, the approved Operating, Capital and Reserve budgets, policies and procedures regarding withdrawals from the utilization of Capital and Operating reserves, as well as any relevant legislation.

ALTERNATIVES - N/A

ATTACHMENTS - None

A copy of this report can be obtained online at http://www.halifax.ca/council/agendasc/cagenda.html then choose the appropriate meeting date, or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.

Report Prepared by:

F. A. (Tony) Burbridge, Deputy Chief 490-7138

Financial Review: Barb Palmeter, Financial Consultant

490-7221